
Daisy Jacobson, Norika Ma-

tsuyama and John-Paul Si-

moens have all been selected 

as semi-finalists for the Los 

Angeles Music Center Spot-

light Awards. The winner re-

ceives a $5,000 scholarship.   

There are 15 semi-finalists 

chosen out of hundreds of 

participants, and three of 

them are from South Bay 

Ballet!  That speaks very 

highly of the quality of training 

and artistry that our faculty 

and artistic director provide.  

Kudos to all! 

Norika has also been nomi-

nated as a national finalist in 

ballet for the YoungArts Divi-

sion of Presidential Scholars 

and awarded a $3,000 prize 

as a result of the competition, 

where she has placed in semi 

finals.  The finals are in Mi-

ami.  We wish Nori a re-

sounding MERDE and we 

send all our pride and support 

along with her!  

Congratulations! 

From the Artistic Director 

If you are the parent of a 

young dancer, you may not 

realize how much she or he is 

learning. Even though learn-

ing in the creative movement 

and pre-ballet classes  is 

mostly through games, your 

children make the connec-

tions and understand a lot 

when they go to the ballet. 

With a little preparation, even 

young children can be quiet 

and attentive throughout an 

entire performance. Here's a 

hint: sit close to the stage. 

Your kids might surprise you!  

Daisy Jacobson 

Upcoming Events: 

¶ COMEDY & MAGIC CLUB 

FUNDRAISER, FEBRUARY 
21 

¶ BRAVO! THE CLASSICAL 

& CONTEMPORARY BAL-
LET EXPERIENCE, MARCH 
3 & 4 

¶ BRAVO! DINNER AT 
LAURIDSEN BALLET 
CENTRE, MARCH 4 

¶ CINDERELLA,         JUNE 

2 & 3 
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Lausanne, Switzerland just 
celebrated its 40th anniversary 
of the Prix de Lausanne! 79 
candidates of 19 different na-
tionalities were selected to 
participate on the basis of 
videos submitted by 226 en-
trants. South Bay Ballet’s 
John-Paul Simoens has the 
distinction of being the only 
American male who was invit-
ed to attend.  John-Paul’s 
parents, Mary and Jim Si-
moens, chaperoned him over-
seas, and South Bay Ballet 
artistic director, Diane Laurid-
sen, who also accompanied 
her student, was “really proud 
of JP.”  Added Lauridsen: 
“Although we have had other 
SBB dancers in Europe, it was 
interesting and informative to 
be networking with European 
companies and opening up a 
whole other venue for our 
dancers.”   

John-Paul’s father Jim, found 
the experience to be 
“stressful, emotional, amazing 
and absolutely worth it…it was 
important to John-Paul’s de-
velopment as a dancer to 
have the opportunity to be in 
front of a whole host of in-
structors and directors from 
around the world and to gain 
insight toward how to ap-
proach his training and career 
direction from here on out.”  
Mary Simoens, John-Paul’s 
mother, had this to say: “It 
was really different than I 
thought it would be.  The pace 
moved very fast; intense is an 
understatement.  It was more 
like a pressure cooker.  You 
get into this process, and it is 
like a world unto itself.  I was 
so proud of how well JP han-
dled himself and stayed men-
tally tough throughout the 
whole process.” “The competi-
tion, the energy, the strength 
of the dancers and the net-
working opportunities are re-
markable,” Mary added. 

Equally remarkable was the 
level of training and dedication 
that was apparent among 
many of the dancers “at such 
a young age,” said Mary.  
“You can tell in certain cul-
tures that their dancers train at 
the exclusion of all else and 
they come to this competition 
to win above all else,” she 
said.  “There is such a variety 
of cultures, languages, cus-
toms, attitudes, and it is all in 
this closed space, this small 
space, and it is kind of over-
whelming, but then you realize 
that the universal language 
they all share is the dance—
that language is the same, 
and it gives the kids all this 
commonality.  The strength of 
that realization was amazing 
to me, and I know it was for 
JP as well.” 

He’s home, safe and sound, 
with a million memories, a few 
sore muscles and a lot of jet 
lag, but Senior Company 
member John-Paul Simoens 
was more than ready to dis-
cuss his experience.  JP 
keeps a very busy schedule of 
academics, training, rest, and 
family life, but he took time out 
of his morning to grant this 
scoop interview: 

SBB: So, is it true what they 
say about the chocolate? 

JPS:  Oh, yeah (laughing), it is 
definitely delicious, not gonna 
lie. And the fondue, too.  Di-
ane, my parents and I all went 
to a restaurant one night and 
the four of us shared one. 

SBB: Cheese, right? 

JPS: No, actually, it was differ-
ent vegetables in a pot, and 
you put raw meat in and cook 
it.  It was delicious. 

SBB: So, how was the weath-
er? 

JPS:   It was freezing cold.  

They said they hadn’t had this 
cold of a winter for seven 
years.  When we were waiting 
for the bus in the mornings, 
we would all be huddled up, 
freezing…I had a blue parka 
with a hood I wore everywhere 
and it helped a lot, though. 

SBB: Okay, enough small talk.  
Let’s talk ballet.  So, what was 
the biggest adjustment? 

JPS: Have you ever heard of 
a raked stage? 

SBB: Uh, nope. 

JPS: Slanted? 

SBB: No way.  The stage was 
slanted? 

JPS: Yes.  There was about a 
3 to 4 degree incline toward 
the audience, and I had never 
been on one before.  In fact, 
there is only one raked stage 
that I know of in the US, in 
Pennsylvania. 

SBB: Well, let’s stay the heck 
away from there.  So, what did 
you do? 

JPS: Well, I had to adjust.  It 
definitely throws off your bal-
ance.  I learned to pull back, 
lift up…it basically came down 
to practicing on it and trying to 
not let it get to my confidence.  
The whole thing is pretty men-
tal.  You have to go in and 
forget about your nerves and 
just do what you know how to 
do. 

SBB: Sounds like a tall order.  
Any other adjustments? 

JPS: Well, it was my first time 
just walking on a stage and 
just doing my variation and 
then getting off.  This was my 
first competition and it’s so 
weird compared to a perfor-
mance.  In a performance, you 
are in character; you are walk-
ing around, doing smaller bits 
of dancing throughout the 
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Now in its 26th year, Laurid-
sen Ballet Centre’s Summer 
Intensive offers a training pro-
gram in classical ballet with a 
comprehensive curriculum 
designed for the serious ballet 
student. We believe dancers 
must understand much more 
about their bodies, the history, 
and accompanying art forms 
than is possible to learn in the 
short times allotted for class 
during the school year.  

To support this belief, the Lau-
ridsen Ballet Centre has 
formed its summer ballet 

camp program which: 

1. enriches a dancer’s 
knowledge; 

2. provides intensive training 
during the time of year when 
the student has the most time 
and energy, and; 

3. facilitates the transition be-
tween one level of ballet train-
ing and the next. 

For these reasons, students 
who plan to go beyond the 
most beginning stages of bal-

let are strongly encouraged 
to participate in the most 
challenging and rewarding 
part of our year. Contact us 
today to learn more! 

Enrollment is on a first-come, 

first-served basis. Tuition is 

non-refundable.  

Contact Nancy Hebson, 

School Administrator, at 

310.533.1247 for more infor-

mation.   

Summer Camp at Lauridsen Ballet Centre 

(Cont. on pg. 7) 
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lot of behind the scenes work 
to be done, and I have to say 
that Sandi did an amazing job.  
We are so lucky she stepped 
up to head this event for us.  
She had a sense of humor, 
and she is so organized and 
positive.  And Chef is great to 
work with,” added Shaul.  His 
food is delicious, the presenta-
tion gorgeous, and his staff all 
so accommodating.” 

“It is crazy but fun,” said 
Shaul, about the event.  “You 
plan as much as you can, and 
do as much as you can ahead 
of time, but so much of it is 
last minute.  You have to en-
joy working with people and 
you have to have a team of 
volunteers who don’t mind 
running last minute errands 
and writing things up and 
proofreading, stuff like that.  
Luckily, I had a lot of help from 
Christine Ruiloba, who guided 
me through the software and 
managed the online bidding 
and other volunteers helped 
package and organize items 
with me,” Shaul said.  

About 120 people attended 
the event this year, which was 
an increase from last year, 
and profits were higher too, 
“which was a small worry, 

Three beautiful performances 
of classical ballet culminated 
in a festive fundraising cele-
bration on December 18, 
2011, when South Bay Ballet 
hosted its annual Nutcracker 
dinner/auction at the Buffalo 
Fire Department.  Thanks to 
the generous creativity of Chef 
Michael Shafer, the south bay 
community enjoyed a night of 
delicious food and drink, 
amazing magic, and the op-
portunity to take home some 
spectacular donated items 
and packages.   

Auction procurement chair 
Karla McGillivray and Event 
chair Sandi Shaul worked long 
and tirelessly to make sure 
that there was a wide variety 
of items to bid on.  Among the 
items donated were a Napa 
Valley trip, golf lessons with 
LPGA six time champion San-
dra Palmer, a collection of 
Clint Eastwood’s films, per-
sonally autographed by the 
Academy Award winning ac-
tor/director himself, and vari-
ous baskets of goodies, too 
numerous to list.  “We are 
already getting ready for next 
year,” said McGillivray, when 
asked how long it took the 
volunteers to procure and 
prepare the event.  “There is a 

since we are in a recession 
and donors everywhere are 
tightening their purse strings,” 
said Ruiloba. In addition to the 
funds raised from the auction, 
Chef served as auctioneer 
himself in a small bid request 
for costume sponsorships, 
which brought in $1500 to 
launch our costume drive for 
upcoming Storybook Ballet, 
Cinderella in June.  “The arts 
saved my life,” said Shafer, in 
his pitch to the crowd for do-
nations.  “That’s why I like to 
give back.  Without the arts, 
and in my case it is culinary 
arts, I would have been a dif-
ferent person.  We need to 
support them and keep them 
alive.”    

Magic Castle magician Jeff 
Parmer absolutely amazed the 
audience with his tableside 
illusions and his crowd pleas-
ing show, which included card 
tricks that even the biggest 
skeptics couldn’t figure out 
and making a ball disappear 
from Snow Queen Delaney 
Zieg’s hand. “I don’t know how 
the heck he did it, “Zieg said.  

Huge thanks also go to volun-
teers Meg Crabtree and Clark 
& Marcy Cottrell who volun-
teered to work the check-in 

Nutcracker Auction & Dinner Celebration 2011 

2011 Auction 

Nutcracker Dinner & Auction 2011 



Fat Tuesday promises to be 

huge on laughs in Hermosa 

Beach! 

Thanks to Joyce Corkos for 

coordinating this fund raising 

event, The Comedy and Mag-

ic Club, where big names like 

Jay Leno got their start, will be 

the venue for Mardi Gras 

Comedy Night with South Bay 

Ballet. 

Tickets are $20 each for ad-

mission, with a two item mini-

mum charge for the club. 

100% of the ticket price goes 

to a fun evening out with your 

friends and support of South 

Bay Ballet.  Doors open at 

6:30 pm, seating deadline is 

7:30 pm, show begins at 8:00 

pm.  The club admits guests 

who are 18 and over.  Head-

liners are Alonzo Bodden and 

Jim Short, but is subject to 

change. 

When asked why she chose 

this kind of event to raise 

funds for SBB, Corkos re-

sponded, “I thought it would 

be a fresh way to get some of 

the adults to get to know each 

other better socially, make a 

little money for South Bay 

Ballet, and to get out of the 

house for Mardi Gras…it 

seemed like a good fit.”  Karla 

McGillivray, who has six 

guests joining her and her 

husband Tim, said, “I’m super 

excited.  It’s going to be fun!” 

At press time, tickets will no 

longer be on sale, but “I feel 

confident that the event is 

going to be a nice way for us 

to raise funds and have a 

good time,” said Corkos.  “I 

appreciate Joyce stepping up 

and taking this on,” added 

Patti Zieg.  “If the evening 

goes well, I think it would be 

great to have more events like 

this in the future where we can 

bring people from outside our 

ballet community to learn 

more about us and invite them 

to get involved in supporting 

SBB.” 

Fat Tuesday Fundraiser 

Bravo! Dinner Returns 

New this year will be a 

slideshow of South Bay Ballet 

dancers, along with our guest 

companies, Santa Cruz Ballet 

and Peninsula Ballet Thea-

tres, and Italian music to lend 

a little ambience to the studio.   

Our guest companies are also 

invited and will hopefully be in 

attendance.  Tickets are $25 

for adults, $15 for children 12 

and under.  Prices will in-

crease $5 after February 19, 

so purchase your dinner tick-

ets now to take advantage of 

the early bird price! 

Many thanks to Lynn for plan-

ning and executing what 

should be a nice way to con-

clude a weekend of spectacu-

Back by popular demand, the 

home-style Italian dinner fol-

lowing Bravo! Is going to be 

held once again at the Laurid-

sen Ballet Centre, immediately 

following the closing perfor-

mance on Sunday, March 4.   

We have Lynn Hollister to 

thank for this event, which 

looks like it will become one of 

our new traditions.  “Everyone 

liked gathering together after 

last year’s Bravo! and having 

a place close by,” Hollister 

explained.  “Lomeli’s will pro-

vide the food again this year 

because they are a local res-

taurant that many of us know, 

they like working with us, and 

everyone likes their food,” she 

added. 
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Order forms are available in 

the Parent Room at Lauridsen 

Ballet Centre.   



Friday the 13th turned out to 
be a lucky day for a January 
fundraiser!   Thanks to our 
wonderful senior company, 
$900 were raised for the 
new floor, and the high 
school aged company mem-
bers made some wonderful 
memories together. 

“ A bunch of us were talking 
and we thought it would be 
fun to have a prom at the 
studio,” explained Delaney 
Zieg, prom committee chair.  
“Some of us are home-
schooled and don’t get to go 
to a prom.  And some of us 
just thought it would be cool 
to have an excuse to have 
fun together as friends.  It 
was so great to see all the 
guys all dressed WAY up.” 

Prom committee members 
were Kathryn Gonzales-
Valle, Camille Jacobson, 
Daisy Jacobson, Yumi Kana-
zawa, and Delaney Zieg.  
The committee organized 
and arranged for music, 
chaperones, food, decora-
tions, and setting up and 
cleaning up the studio. 

“The board was so im-
pressed with how organized 
the kids were,” said Cathe-
rine Jacobson, SBB board 
president.   “They submitted 
a proposal, the board ap-
proved it, and then they sub-
mitted a status report a week 
before the event to assure 
us that everything was going 
to be handled appropriately.  
I think it was a great learning 
experience for the kids.” Ar-
tistic director Diane Laurid-
sen was “so proud,” and 
further commented, “It was 
so amazing and wonderful to 
see that young people could 
pull off a fund raiser and 
execute it perfectly in all as-

pects.” Christine Ruiloba, 
board member, added, “I 
liked the fact that the kids 
took some ownership in rais-
ing funds for their own floor.” 
Parent volunteer Joann 
Lehmer  said, “Anna had 
such a good time!  It is great 
for the kids to have an event 
where they can be together 
and have fun that isn’t relat-
ed to rehearsal or class.”  
Alumni Ilaria Guerra, 
Michelle Huang, and Char-
lotte Munson were in attend-
ance, and Secret Service 
security detail was provided 
by chaperones Candice Da-
vis,  Nancy Hebson, Cathe-
rine Jacobson, Ken Walker, 
and Patti and Steve Zieg. 

The reviews of the evening 
were all positive:  A black-
tied Richard Link provided 
the crowd with an evening of 
downloaded iTunes; Ty 
Molbak remarked that  “Mr. 
Kenneth J. Walker II had 
some pretty snazzy shoes 
going on,” and James Crab-
tree mentioned  “slow danc-
ing with John-Paul” and “the 
mini cupcakes” made by 
Charlotte Munson as the 
highlights of his evening. 
Tracy Carr said, “It was 
amazing to see the other 
girls and guys with their hair 
down and out of tights and 
leotards, and be able to 
spend time with the people 
you live with practically but 
in a new and social way.”  
Daisy Jacobson thought 
“Mimi Huang’s gorgeous, 
silky pink mermaid dress” 
was the prettiest prom gown, 
and  “Tess Goodrich’s 
grandmother’s vintage rhine-
stone earrings” were among 
Delaney Zieg’s favorite prom 
wear.  Keiji Ino, Ben Si-
moens and Karrie McGilli-

vray received top votes for 
best moves, and Skylar Bur-
son thought it was “ a great 
evening to be able to spend 
it with the people I love.”  
The highlight for Lauridsen 
was, “Ben Simoens and 
Richard Link in tuxes,” and 
for 
Carr,“KEEEEEEEEEIIIIIIIIIIIJ
JJJJJJ! [sic] and his balloons 
took the cake!”  Coolest 
shoes predictably went to 
Daisy Jacobson’s Tiffany 
turquoise suede platform 
stilettos, and the mashed 
potato martinis garnered 
some appreciative nods of 
approval from hungry danc-
ers. The only suggestion for 
improvement came from 
Delaney Zieg: “It would have 
been nice to have had a real 
photographer there to shoot 
candids and prom souvenir 
photos.” A wag of the finger 
to Patti Zieg, who promised 
and failed to provide this 
service. 

When asked, “Do you think it 
would be a good idea to do 
the prom again?  Why or 
why not?” The most articu-
late answer came from com-
mittee member Camille Ja-
cobson. “ Ya, I think we 
should totally do it again: it 
was a way of uniting the jun-
ior and senior companies, 
while also raising money for 
the school! And it gave peo-
ple a chance to experience a 
school dance if they've nev-
er been to one, so I don't 
see a reason why we 
shouldn't do it again.”   

SBB Prom 
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Do you ever wonder what 
dancers can’t live without 
when they are at the studio, 
training each and every day?  
What in the world do they 
schlep in those bags? 

We queried several members 
of South Bay Ballet’s junior 
and senior company members 
to find out what some of them 
carry along with them every 
day to class. 

Lauren Shaul, level 4 

Outside:  black Harijuku Girl 
gym bag. 

Inside: tights, leotard, pointe 
shoes, flat shoes, tennis ball, 
hair pins, water bottle. 

Is it neat and tidy or a big, fat 
mess? Oh, it’s a big fat mess. 

Is it heavy or light? Pretty 
light.  Yeah, it’s light. 

Does it stink?  No! 

Alexandra Ruiloba, level 5 

Outside: Big grey Puma gym 
bag. 

What do you love about it? It 
has lots of pockets, so it’s 
good to organize everything, 
and there is space to separate 
my school stuff and my ballet 
stuff… 

Inside:  flat shoes, pointe 
shoes, toe tape, elastic, extra 
sew kit, 2 or 3 protein bars for 
snack, miscellaneous stuff, 
deck of cards for long days.   

Is it heavy or light? Um, it’s 
usually light. 

Neat and tidy, or a big fat 
mess? (laughing) Big Fat 
Mess! 

Does it stink? No, I don’t think 
so. 

 

MInh-Tuan Nguyen, level 5 

Outside:  grey Oakley back-
pack. 

Inside: 2 ballet shirts, tights, 
pointe shoes, protein bar, ibu-
profen, vitamins, tennis ball, 
Theraband, pajama pants, nail 
clippers, knee pads for mod-
ern, random food. 

Is it heavy or light? It's light. 

Is it neat and tidy, or big fat 
mess? Uh, it's a big fat mess. 

Does it stink? No.  I keep it 
cleaned out.  

Hope Durbin, Level 5 

Outside: Hot pink Freed mes-
senger bag.   

What do you love about it? I 
can find it quickly. 

Inside: ballet shoes, pointe 
shoes, tennis ball, band aids, 
scissors, stitch kit, granola 
bar, water bottle, head 
phones, Ipod, breath mints, 
Advil, bobby pins, hairnets, 
socks, deodorant, hair ties, 
hairbrush and hand sanitizer.   

Heavy or light?  Pretty moder-
ate, actually. 

Neat and tidy or Big Fat 
Mess?  It’s kind of a mess. 

Does it stink?  Not really; it 
sort of does, but not really 
bad. 

Tess Goodrich, Level 6 

Outside: yellow and black 
Harijuku Lovers bag. 

What do you like about it?  It 
has these cute little Asian 
motorcycle rider girls on it. 

Inside:  extra leotards and 
tights, pointe shoes with toe 
pads, inside, volleyball knee 
pads, flat shoes, pancaked flat 
shoes, burgundy warm-ups, 
bobby pins, hair elastics, ra-

zor, bows, tape, Ace bandage, 
band aids, corn removal stuff, 
comb, tennis ball, keys, cell 
phone, hairspray, book, stitch 
kit, headbands. 

Big fat mess or neat and tidy? 
It’s a Big fat mess, yes.  

Does it stink? No, not actually.   

Heavy or light? Kind of heavy. 

Ben Simoens, Level 6 

Outside: black laptop comput-
er backpack. 

What do you like best about 
it?  It has this pocket on the 
strap that is perfect for my 
house keys. 

Inside: multi tool with pliers for 
getting nails out of pointe 
shoes, needle and thread, 2 
pair tights, 2 shirts, dance belt, 
white shoes, nude shoes, 
black shoes, hair brush, comb, 
1 or 2 piano books, 2 Clif bars.   

Heavy or Light?  It’s really 
light. 

Neat and Tidy or Big Fat 
Mess?  It’s very neat and tidy. 

Does it stink?  Uh, no. 

Skylar Kolby Burson, Level 

7 

Outside: black Puma gym bag 

Inside: warm ups, tennis ball, 
Theraband, toenail clippers, 
ballet shoes, cell phone, wal-
let, keys, sunglasses 

Nice and neat or Big Fat 
Mess? Organized clutter but I 
know where everything is 

Weight? Not too heavy, and 
not too light.  Medium, I’d 
have to say.   

Does it stink? Yes, it stinks. 
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ballet, and then comes your 
variation or grand pas or what-
ever.  But this, you just walk 
out, do it, walk off.  It was a 
good experience for me, 
though. 

SBB:  You had two variations, 
right? 

JPS: That’s right; classical 
and contemporary. 

SBB: How’d they go? 

JPS: Well, I think my contem-
porary went well because I did 
it second.  And I just forgot 
about my nerves, said that the 
last one didn’t matter because 
it was over, now was my 
chance, and I just got out 
there and danced.  I felt best 
about that one. 

SBB:  Did you make any new 
friends? 

JPS:  Yes, a ton.  The net-
working experience is really 
tremendous.  Everybody be-
comes friends, at least among 
the boys.  My best friend I 
made there was from Austral-
ia.  He made it to finals.  He 
was in his first year at the 
Royal Ballet in England.  It 
really is amazing.  There are 
so many talented dancers 
there. 

SBB: What was it like having 
Diane and your parents there? 

JPS: Oh, having my mom and 
dad was a special treat be-
cause I’ve never traveled 
alone with them, ever.  They 
were so supportive, and they 
helped with any or all prob-
lems.  It was really great to 
have them along with me.   
And Diane, having her along, 
talking to directors, expanding 
our network for us, giving me 
last minute tips and support 
was really great.  I think she 
enjoyed her time there and I 
know I was glad she was 

there. 

SBB: Would you have 
changed anything about the 
experience? 

JPS:  I don’t know what I 
would change.  It went pretty 
well.  I was happy with the 
overall outcome and experi-
ence. 

SBB:  So, how did the experi-
ence help you? 

JPS: Well, every time I get to 
go see other dancers, it helps 
me know where I have to be 
to get where I want.  And net-
working is always great. It also 
helped my confidence and 
skills in being able to talk to 
directors, whether they are 
interested in me or not, I can 
still talk to them.  I can’t get 
that anywhere else, but at 
something like this.  They are 
all there. 

SBB:  It sounds like the whole 
thing was great for you and for 
South Bay Ballet!  Any advice 
for anyone who is invited to 
attend in the future? 

JPS:  Well, I’d tell them to go 
into it being confident.  Don’t 
worry when you see someone 
else doing the same variation.  
Just perform yours the best 
you can do. 

SBB:  That’s good advice.  So 
how was your homecoming? 

JPS: Well, I had to go back in 
time nine hours because we 
are ahead, and it’s been hard.  
I missed everyone, and I was 
ready to come home. But I did 
have a great time, and I made 
a lot of great friends.  So it’s a 
little bittersweet.  But every-
one has been so supportive 
and so nice.  I feel like I grew.  
I hope I made people proud of 
me. 

In asking Diane Lauridsen if 

she feels JP achieved this 
final objective, she responded, 

“I am proud of the interest that 
John-Paul generated in his 
considerable talent by the 
people who met and watched 
him at Lausanne.  He over-
came a significant injury, put 
himself out there in front of 
quite a prestigious representa-
tion of the international ballet 
community, and he presented 
himself beautifully. “ 
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and check- out process for the 
auction.  We also extend our 
appreciation to volunteers 
Winy Chen, Joyce Corkos , 
The Durbin Family, Edel 
Figueroa, Mary Finley, Ro-
sanne Paul & her mother in 
law, Nelson Ramoran, 
LaShawn Roper, Rebecca 
Russell, Carmen Sappington, 
Amiee Savard, Toimiken 
Threet-Rawls and all the par-
ents who helped getting the 
invitations out .   Also, many 
thanks for the hard work of 
Glen Tao and Yvonne Schu-
man for spending countless 
hours taking and processing 
pictures.  Most of all, however, 
thanks go to Diane Lauridsen 
and the SBB faculty, who 
have developed our young 
men and women into gor-
geous artists who make their 
community and parents proud, 
willing to support them, and 
eager to celebrate another 
beautiful Nutcracker season!   
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Major Donors: 

The Barnhill Family 

Catherine Jacobson 

Matt Jacobson 

 

Donors: 

Steve & Becky Burson 

Andres & Jessica Jimenez 

Richard Knorr 

The Ramoran Family 

Steve & Patti Zieg 

The SBB Prom 

Thanks to the generosity 

of our donors, South Bay 

Ballet has a new, top-of-

the-line Harlequin dance 

floor. 

 

We would like to recog-
nize the following donors 
for their extraordinary 
contributions: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Floor at South Bay Ballet 

1261 Sartori Avenue 
Torrance, CA 90501 
Phone: 310.533.1247 
E-mail: southbayballet@gmail.com 

We’re on the web!

southbayballet.org 
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In the next edition of Straight to the Pointe:  Life in the Junior Company 


